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Mr. President,
Let me welcome the distinguished delegation of Mongolia to the UPR Working Group. We note with appreciation the pro-active submission of a voluntary mid-term report and thank the Mongolian delegation for the detailed national report and for today’s informative presentation.
The Republic of Moldova commends the legal and structural changes implemented by Mongolia since the first review to strengthen protection of human rights.
We acknowledge, in particular, the accession to the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR aiming at the abolition of the death penalty, and the ratification of the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment.
We equally welcome the enactment of the Law on Combating Human Trafficking and the adoption of the National Program on Fighting Domestic Violence. 
While recognizing the progress achieved in these areas, we echo the calls of international human rights mechanisms to pursue their implementation by providing consistent funding and strengthening the law enforcement as a means of addressing impunity and preventing the incidence of trafficking, domestic violence and the sexual abuse of women and girls. 

From this perspective, the Republic of Moldova recommends Mongolia to reinforce mechanisms to detect and investigate cases of domestic violence and train law enforcement officials to deal with such cases.
In conclusion, we would like to thank Mongolia for its successful chairmanship of the Freedom Online Coalition, as well for hosting these days, in Ulaanbaatar, the 5th Conference of the FOC. 

I thank you, Mr. President.
